
MISSOURI CHAPTER FIVE

MINUTES 

​​​October 7, 2021 MEETING

Meeting called to order by Interim Director Dave Campbell at 1800 hours.  There were 30 Legion Riders present per the sign-in sheet at the front desk. 
Chaplain Charlie Lindquist presented a prayer.

The Pledge of Allegiance and the Legion Riders Preamble were recited.

Roll Call of Officers:

Interim Director Dave Campbell- present
Assistant Steve Spayde – present

Secretary Debbie Alderson – present

Treasurer Sherry Faughn – excused
Sgt-At-Arms Cecil Goodin – present

Chaplain Charlie Lindquist – present

Historian Barbara Turnage – excused
Assistant Sgt-At-Arms – Christine Goodin - present
Judge Advocate Richard Derks – present
Webmaster - Nancy Bates - absent
Safety Officer – Dave Neighbors - present
Director David introduced guests: 

Anna and JoeJoe from Welcome Home
Director David suspended normal agenda.  He turned the floor over to Anna and JoeJoe for a briefing of Welcome Home.

Welcome Home has been serving Veterans since 1992.  All it took to motivate a Columbia Group of Vietnam Veterans to action was for one of their brothers-in-arms to die alone on the streets.  They refused to accept Veteran homelessness, invested their own money, opened a shelter, and Welcome Home was born.  They didn’t accept Veteran homelessness then.  We cannot accept it today.

In the years since its establishment, Welcome Home has evolved from simply a shelter into a transitional living facility committed to providing emergency food and clothing, a clean and stable living environment, case management and advocacy to disadvantaged and displaced Veterans.

The organization is based on the belief that no Veteran who has served our country should be without a place to call home.  Just as Soldiers commit to leave no one behind on the battlefield, the organization is committed to leave no Veteran behind to sleep on the streets.
Aside from adequate shelter, some of the biggest challenges homeless Veterans face are disability, employment, transportation and clothing.

Welcome Home moved into a new facility in 2017.  They have 32 rooms and 34 beds.  They can accommodate a family of up to five. There is a female wing available. 

Funding resources for Welcome Hone are 60% government contracts, i.e. HUD, Dept. of Labor, and 40% is raised by the facility and donations from various organizations.  Many third party fund raisers are held to help the organization.  A typical year of $1.5 million a year is spent. The organization uses 80% for the programs and 20% to administrative. There are other ways to donate to the organization.  There is a list of items the facility can use on the website www.welcomeveteran.org. The organization is based out of Columbia and serves the mid-Missouri area.  At this time Columbia is the only Welcome Home in the United States.  

Upcoming third party fund raisers for Welcome Home are:
Nov. 4, 2021 – Casino Night in Boonville at Cooper’s Ridge 6:00 pm
April 7, 2022 – Wine, Whiskey and Welcome Home will be held at the Mill Bottom 
Director David then presented a check for $5,781.00 to the Welcome Home.  This was raised at the Bike Nights at Capital Bluffs during the summer.  It was noted by JoeJoe that it takes approximately $75 a day to house and care for each veteran.  

Welcome Home then presented the Chapter with a Plaque of Appreciation for our donation.

Safety Officer Report – Dave Neighbors

Don’t be dazzled by the colors, follow these fall season riding tips
Autumn is one of the best times to ride and experience the splendor of nature. There’s no better way to see the fall foliage than via a motorcycle ride through fields and forests.

On a bike, you’re immersed in the ever-changing panorama of foliage colors—unobstructed by a car’s roof and its pillars. Even a convertible places a frame in your line of vision. On a motorcycle, you glide visually unrestricted through the majesty of the trees.

Fall foliage season is very symbolic for us riders. It’s a yearly mile marker in our riding season. The swelter of late summer is gone, transformed into the delightful daytime warmth and cool nights of fall. The trees tell us that temperatures are about to fall, as the leaves flutter to the ground.

And those fallen leaves look pretty on the ground. Who doesn’t remember the childhood joy of playing or hiding in leaves? Oh, those beautiful leaves are so pretty on the trees and yet so sneaky when on the ground.

Slip and fall—but that’s not all

Wet leaves on the road can be as slippery as an oil slick. Watch for them, especially in corners. Cornering uses a good measure of your tire’s available traction. Wet leaves can suddenly take away the remaining traction and lead to a fall.

Use caution when braking on wet leaves, as well. Wet leaves between a tire under braking loads and the road surface can cause the tire to lose traction and skid. Even with anti-lock brakes, caution is a good strategy.

Wet leaves are also a hazard under your boots when stopping or maneuvering in a parking lot.

Fallen leaves, even when dry, present hazards. They can cover the paint lane markings on the road, concealing the lane size and turn directions. This is particularly dangerous at night when sight distance is shorter.

Leaves piled along the side of the road can cover surface hazards like:

Open sewer grates

Curbs

Roadside rain gullies

Debris

Piles of fallen leaves can conceal many surface hazards at intersections, including:

Low-profile concrete dividers used for traffic calming

Large, slippery preformed thermoplastic lane direction arrows and crosswalk markers

Oil and antifreeze spills

Broken glass and debris from previous fender benders

Also, be sure to never park your motorcycle near piles of dry leaves. Hot exhaust pipes can cause a fire. Motorcycles that have catalytic converters are at an increased risk due to higher temperatures.

And, please don’t ride through piles of leaves. Remember, a youngster could be playing in them!

Till next time, enjoy the foliage and beware the fallen leaves. Ride safe!

https://www.dairylandinsurance.com/, October 17, 2017
Chaplain Report

Chaplain Charlie Lindquist presented the following:
Look at Him

There is change in the air - you can feel it. Summer is tiptoeing into autumn, discarding its green cloak for a more colorful wardrobe. The days are shorter, the evenings cooler. It’s time to break out the sweaters and jackets. 
Summer is like a stone that skips on the water, this event and that outing; a dinner party or two; ball games and get-togethers; excursions to the seashore, or the lake, or the river. Then the stone hits the water for the last time and sinks to the bottom. All of the seasons follow suit. One leads into the other and changes come and go.
Year after year, the pattern is repeated. I always marvel at the end of each season how fast the stone has skipped. Time mysteriously moves faster as I get older. 
Change is a part of life. In all of life, from the smallest insect to the great Blue Whale, change is constant. And frankly, change can be alarming.
We are experiencing change in our nation that we have never encountered. A relentless barrage of negative news bombards our minds daily and fuels fear. Negative people surround us on every side. Hope is being chipped away, little by little. 
This, I believe, is by design. Our enemies, both socio-political and spiritual, are waging a war against Truth and freedom. It can leave even the staunchest of Christian patriots dazed and confused.  What are the keys to managing change and staying positive and hopeful in these trying times? 
One key is stated in Psalm 62:6

Truly he is my rock and my salvation; he is my fortress, I will not be shaken.

God is our rock, our salvation, and our fortress. As we place our trust in Him, We will not be shaken. 
I remember the picture I saw as a child in our illustrated family Bible. It was of Daniel in the lion’s den. There was Daniel, surrounded by lions. Some had lips snarled and fangs bared, and I could almost hear them roar. Scattered on the floor were bones and a human skull. It was a frightful scene to behold! The lions were watching Daniel, waiting. Daniel’s hands were uplifted in the posture of praise and prayer, but his eyes were not on the lions. His eyes were looking up, looking heavenward to the God he served, the God that can save in any situation. 
In these trying times that press heavily upon our souls, where are we looking - at the lions that surround us, seeking to devour us? Or are we trusting God, our eyes fixed upon Jesus Christ, our living Savior and our Hope? I leave you to answer that question for yourselves.

Chaplain Charlie
New Business  

The Post is looking for volunteers to help on Sunday to set up for the Open House ceremonies that start at 1:00 pm.  Volunteers please be at the Post around 9:00 am.  The Open House is 1-5 with finger foods, drinks and music available.
​August birthdays were recognized
Dawn Neighbors, David Neighbors and Cecil Goodin

Committee Reports
Don Cryderman reported the Fallen Riders Scholarship Committee has decided to purchase a plaque on which Fallen Riders from Chapter 5 will be recognized. This plaque will be 11x14 and cost $150.  Each inscribed name will be extra.  The committee is paying for this plaque.

Director David reminded everyone to purchase a ticket to the Baseball Banquet.
50/50 raffle

Sgt. At Arms Cecil Goodin had Vince Rost draw the 50/50 raffle ticket.  There was $58/$26 in the raffle and it was won by Chris Altheuser.

A closing prayer was presented by Chaplain Charlie and the meeting adjourned at 1842 hours.

Next meeting will be at Post 5 on Thursday, November 4 at 6:00 pm.
Chapter Five Officers

Interim Director . . . . . . . . . . 
Dave Campbell
(davcamp366@aol.com)
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Steve Spayde
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Sherry Faughn
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Cecil Goodin
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Chaplain . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Charlie Lindquist
(idrawfaces@yahoo.com)

Historian . . . . . . . . . . . . . .
Barbara Turnage
(beahappy408@yahoo.com)
Judge Advocate . . . . . . . . .
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Website addresses that will direct you to our website are:

alrchapter5.com

alrchapter5.org
Website:  LegionRidersChapter5.weebly.com

Email to send pics or news for website:  nancyb@ktis.net

(On the website there is an address for the Webmaster) 

